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Measure Title: RELATING TO PROCUREMENT.  

Report Title:  Procurement; Administrator; Review  

Description:  

Requires all Chief Procurement Officers to 
assist and cooperate with any compliance 
review by the State Procurement 
Administrator. Clarifies that the Administrator 
has the authority to perform periodic 
compliance reviews of all governmental bodies. 
(HB2060 HD1)  

Companion:  

Package: None  

Current Referral:  GVO, WAM  

Introducer(s): JOHANSON, C. LEE, LUKE, NISHIMOTO, SAIKI  
 

javascript:__doPostBack('ctl00$ContentPlaceHolderCol1$LinkButtonMeasure','')


 
  

 
 
 

  
 
 

TESTIMONY 
OF 

SARAH ALLEN, ADMINISTRATOR 
STATE PROCUREMENT OFFICE 

 
TO THE SENATE COMMITTEE 

ON 
GOVERNMENT OPERATIONS 

March 17, 2016, 1:15 P.M 
 

HB 2060 HD 1  
RELATING TO PROCUREMENT 

 

Chair Kim, Vice-Chair Ihara, and members of the committee, thank you for the opportunity to submit 
testimony on HB 2060 HD 1.  The State Procurement Office (SPO) is in SUPPORT of HB 2060 HD1, 
in amending subsection of 103D-205 by clarifying that the Administrator has the authority to 
perform periodic compliance review of all governmental bodies and shall have the assistance and 
cooperation from that department or agency. 

Fairness, open completion, a level playing field, and government disclosure and transparency in 
procurement and contract process are vital to good government and can only be obtained through 
consistent compliance to the procurement code. 

Procurement is a fundamental mission of government, and amounts to billions of dollars of tax-
payer’s monies spent every year throughout the State of Hawaii. It is vital to have access to 
information across CPO jurisdictions to allow for improvement in business analytics, to ultimately 
determine areas of opportunity to leverage economies of scale and increase cost savings. In 
addition, transparency in information and options for reviews, raise the level of expectancy in 
procurement integrity and ethical behavior. 

Thank you for the opportunity to testify. 
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